Photo of Richard Baugh, “Park to bring people together,”  NT News November 9, 1983.

Also see, “Aborigines Set Up Camp,” NT News, March 19, 1983, page 1, quoted below.

Two camps will be built on the Kulaluk special purpose lease to provide a “home away from home” for Aborigines presently forced to sleep in parks or the bush. The move follows a meeting yesterday of the Gwalwa Daraniki Association, the leaseholders of the Kulaluk land. It was unanimously agreed that the land should be shared with those who had nowhere to go when they came to town.

Plans for the camps include toilet blocks, showers, running water, and power. 

“They won't just be humpies,” Mr Richard Baugh, the Kulaluk manager, said after yesterday's meeting.

The camps are planned for an area of the lease known as the old Ludmilla tip just off Dick Ward Drive...

Earlier suggestions to use parts of Kulaluk for camps were opposed by the then Gwalwa Daraniki secretary, Mr Bill Day. Mr Day was recently asked to resign from the association to make it an all-Aboriginal body and he did not attend yesterday's meeting [Note: The association has never been “an all-Aboriginal body”]. 

Mr Baugh said development of the area would have a two-fold benefit. Rubbish from the old tip would be cleaned up to make way for the camps and a major tree planting program would also be undertaken.

Mr Baugh said erosion of the soil over the rubbish tip had exposed debris which would be a hazard to nearby houses in the event of a cyclone. “This would be cleaned up to make way for the camps,” he said....

Mr Baugh said the land to be used for the camps was not used by the Kulaluk people.
